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Mayor and Council Newsletter


Borough of Island Heights

Council Meeting

October 28, 2008

www.islandheightsboro.com

_______________________________________________________________________


Agenda items are listed in the order that they were acted upon.  Each agenda item is summarized.  The mayor and/or council member familiar with the action is listed along with a telephone number.  Bulleted items were not part of the agenda but are for informational purposes.
Mayor  – 

Council President Al Gabriel - Present
Council members present:  Michael L. Frankovich, Greg Heizler, Betsy Hyle, Brian Taboada,  Richard Woods
Council members absent: None   
Presentation: Toms River Kiwanis Club to Friends of Recreation
Summary:  Art Bailey from the Kiwanis made a presentation of a check in the amount of $2,000.00 to Friends of Recreation.  This is an annual presentation by the Kiwanis generated from the annual River to Bay 5K race each May.
For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President 
1.  Adopt Resolution 2008 – 64 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE REFUND OF OVERPAYMENT OF 2009 TAXES FOR BLOCK 34, LOT 7.
Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a resolution authorizing the refund of overpayment of 2009 taxes of block 34, lot 7.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President 
2.  Adopt Resolution 2008 – 65 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, ACCEPTING THE AUDIT AND GROUP AFFIDAVIT BY THE 
GOVERNING BODY FOR THE AUDIT YEAR 2007.
Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a resolution accepting the audit and group affidavit by the governing body for the audit year 2007.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President
3.  Adopt Resolution 2008 – 67 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF 
NEW JERSEY, DESIGNATING TRICK OR TREAT AND SETTING THE HALLOWEEN CURFEW FROM OCTOBER 23, 2008 THROUGH OCTOBER 31, 2008.

Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a resolution designating trick or treat and setting the Halloween curfew from October 23, 2008 through October 31, 2008.

No one under the age of 18, unless accompanied by an adult will be permitted on the streets after the hour of 8:00 PM from Thursday, October 23, 2008 through Thursday, October 30, 2008 (trick or treat).


No one under the age of 18, unless accompanied by an adult will be permitted on the streets after the hour of 10:00 PM on Friday, October 31, 2007 (parade).


It is hereby proclaimed that ghosts and goblins shall be permitted to trick or treat between the hours of 2:00 PM and 8:00 PM on Thursday, October 30, 2008.

For details contact:  Adrian Fanning, Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President
4.  Approve payment of obligations chargeable to the 2008 operating budgets. 
Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved the obligations chargeable to the operating budgets.  This bill list includes bills from the October 14, 2008 council meeting which was canceled.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President
5.  Toms River Kiwanis Club – re: Request use of Municipal Complex on Saturday, May 2, 2009, for the 18th Annual River to Bay 5K.

Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved the Toms River Kiwanis Club use of the municipal complex on Saturday, May 2009 for the 18th annual River to Bay 5K.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President
6.  Rotary Club of Toms River re: Request permission to hold Sailfest along River Avenue on Saturday, September 12, 2009.

Summary:  With one abstention, the Council President and Council Members approved the Rotary Club of Toms River to hold Sailfest along River Avenue on Saturday, September 12, 2009.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President
7.  Approve the following Raffle License:  Island Heights PTO, November 4, 2008, License #R2008-08.

Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a raffle license for the Island Heights PTO, November 4, 2008, license #R2008-08.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President
8.  Accept with regrets the resignation of Walt Warfield from the Senior Advisory Committee.

Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously accepted with regrets the resignation of Walt Warfield from the Island Heights Senior Advisory Committee.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Betsy Hyle – Council Member Liaison
9.  Approve the following purchase order request as presented: 


Beaches


Alva Plastics, Badges for 2009 Season, Total - $1,178.00


Summary:  The Council President and Council Members unanimously approved a purchase order to Alva Plastic for badges for the 2009 season, total cost is $1,178.00.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Betsy Hyle – Council Member Liaison 
10.  Approve minutes from the following meetings:  September 9 and September 23, 2008.

Summary:  With one abstention on the September 23, 2008 council meeting minutes, the Council President and Council Members approved the minutes from the September 9 and September 23, 2008 regular council meeting.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President 
11.  Adopt Resolution 2008 - 66 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, TO ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION.
Summary:  There were no items for closed session; therefore this resolution was not acted upon.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council President 
Liaison Reports
Council President Al Gabriel reported that the Island Heights First Aid Squad is in desperate need of members.  Individuals interested in joining the First Aid Squad should contract Joseph Mcgarry.  The Island Heights Municipal Alliance Committee (MAC) is sponsoring an “Escape School Program”.  This is a child abduction prevention program.  It will be held at the Island Heights Grade School on Tuesday, November 18, 2008 at 7:00 PM.  

Council Member Michael L. Frankovich reported on the Island Heights Police Department.  As of this date, there have been 36 investigative reports since the last report was given September 23, 2008 council meeting, 311 reports for the year.  In addition, there were seven motor vehicle accidents reports (two hit and run), five warrant arrests reports, two domestic violence disputes reports, seven motor vehicle impounds, three theft reports, five criminal mischief reports, one report of assisting Toms River Police Department, one missing person reported (juvenile), one Division of Youth & Family Services investigation, three lost or stolen property reports, one complaint of a suspicious person, 10 vehicle impounds, one controlled dangerous substance arrest report, two administrative reports, one assault complaint report, one aggravated assault (using a motor vehicle), one violation of a restraining order, and 135 motor vehicle  stops since the last meeting.  In addition, Lt. Kevin C. Arnold and Officer Patti Burns on behalf of the entire police department have purchased a website for the Island Heights Elementary School.  This website will allow parents, teachers and supporters of the school to go online to shop at over 700 stores.  The school programs will received cash back on each purchase from 1-40% depending on the store.  The money then can be used for after school programs, DARE, or other events as to ease the financial burden on the parents.  To shop the site go to www.shoptoearn.net/IHSeadevils.  As of this date, the 2008 Homeland Security CEDAP grant has been awarded to the Island Heights Police Department for $48,350.00.  This grant includes a computer server with five user licenses and a records management from ACISS Systems, Inc.  The program has five modules:  case management, tips and tasks, arrest, gang tracking, and field interview.  The cost to the borough:  After the first eyar, the borough’s estimated cost is $3,627.00 for support years 2010 and 2010.  In the year 2012 the annual cost for support is $4,100.00.  There was a total of 3,573 CEDAP applications submitted and only 1,045 were accepted, only 830 were awarded to law enforcement. 
Council Member Greg Heizler reported that the Association Humane Society picked up one stray dog and five kittens. 

Council Member Betsy Hyle gave a special thanks to the Senior Advisory Committee for all its work in putting together a terrific Monthly Get-Togethers at the Island Heights Grade School October 15th.  Some 20 Island Heights seniors enjoyed the day-long program with lunch and yoga.  Check out our next get-together on Wednesday November 19th on the Island Heights website at www.islandheightsboro.com.…and save the flyer enclosed in this newsletter.  As a result of this first event, the senior committee is working on starting a weekly chair/mat yoga class.  So watch for information about that in the near future.  Reminder:  The October Coat Drive will be extended to November 12th since we are getting quite a few coats.  You can bring your coats for all ages to drop-off points at borough hall and in the front entryway of the Island Heights Grade School.  We are also looking for additional senior advisory committee members.  If interested please call Betsy Hyle.  Reminder from the Board of Health that the 2008 Flu Clinic will be held on Thursday, November 13th from 9:30 AM–10:30 am in borough hall.  Board members are also looking for some interested residents to join them on the board.  If you are so inclined give Betsy Hyle.  The Friends of the Library is collecting any costume jewelry that residents would like to donate for its House Tour Day Open House and Fundraiser… December 6th at the Library.   Please drop off jewelry at the Library or contact Betsy Hyle.  News from the PTO:  The annual 6th Grade Spaghetti Dinner will be held on Election Night as usual at the fire hall…eat-in or carry-out.  Monday, November 17th is Surf Taco Night Out.  Pick up a flyer at the grade school, Library, or Post Office to help raise $$$ for the PTO.  Big Hand/Little Hand Events are being planned for the year.  The first one is "A Day for the Ladies".  We arranged discount tickets for an IHGS Girl and her mother, grandmother, aunt, or other special woman in her life, to see Scrooge at The Strand in Lakewood on December 12th.  Tickets are $22 for adults and $18 for children & seniors. 
The PTO is also having a clothing/shoe/stuffed animal collection & Gold party on Friday, December 12th & Saturday, December 13th with 10% of the proceeds to be given to charity. People can drop off their separated clothes & shoes in the grade school gym and bring any gold (broken, mismatched earrings, no longer wanted, etc.) and sell it for cash.  It is a fundraiser that will pay you and allow you to clear out the closets before the holidays. 
Council Member Brian Taboada reported that Island Heights Recreation had a blustery yet another successful Harvest Bon Fire.  There were scary stories, roasted marshmallows, hot cocoa, and fun by everyone.  The event was well attended by many residents and special thanks goes out to ASTRA, the astronomy club for showing us Jupiter and his four visible moons as well as the Island Heights First Aid, Island Heights Police Department and the Island Heights Volunteer Fire Company for sharing  and supporting your community.  Island Heights Recreation also had a successful Halloween parade on Sunday after a failed attempt on Saturday.  Kids and adults alike met in the Island Heights Letter Park pumpkin patch before being led down River Avenue by the fire engines to a treat of donuts and cider at the pavilion.  Island Heights Recreation is also pleased to announce that the Baseball Clinic will be starting at 5:30 PM this Saturday, November 1st, in the Island Heights Grade School gym.  This is the same program as last years where proper stretching, throwing and fielding will be addressed.  It is open to all children of any skill level and will continue every Saturday throughout the winter.  Island Heights has received its first preliminary draft of the water tower study.  Questions were raised, sent back to the engineer and the study should be coming before council in short order.  This study will help council decide, among other things, where the new water tower will be located.  As this is an important matter for many residents, advanced notification of this meeting topic will be given. 
Council Member Richard Woods reported that he had been contacted by a group of residents concerned about boating safety and quality of life along the Toms River as a result of the operations of offshore powerboats on the river.  The group has been doing research into possible rules and regulations concerning the operation of these boats, and was seeking a dialogue with the Council.  As the group continues its research and study of possible approaches to the problem, it would appreciate any input from residents.  For further information, please contact Mr. Woods.  In addition, Mr. Woods stated that he had received three responses to his inquiry as to whether residents would favor a proposal to change council meetings from twice a month to once a month.  All were in favor of the change.  He asked that any other residents with comments please contact him.
Privilege of the Floor

These subjects were discussed during Privilege of the Floor, for additional details please see the approved minutes on the borough website.
Term of office of new mayor.
Newsletter

Attorney representation for Central Regional litigation
Other Borough Actions

Appoint Karen L. Hershey as Mayor until May 12, 2009.

Summary:  With one no vote, the Council Members approved Karen L. Hershey to serve as Mayor until the May 12, 2009 municipal election.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
Other Items of Interest
All borough offices will be closed on Tuesday, November 11, 2008 in observance of Veteran’s Day.

 The Island Heights Board of Health regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, November 11, 2008 at 9:00 AM held at the borough hall.

 The Island Heights Planning Board regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, November 12, 2008 at 6:30 PM held at the borough hall.

    The Island Heights Board of Education regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, November 12, 2008.  Workshop begins at 7:00 PM and the meeting begins at 7:30 PM, held at the Island Heights Grade School, 115 Summit Avenue, Island Heights.
 The Island Heights Senior Advisory Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, November 13, 2008 at 7:00 PM held at the borough hall.

Flu Shots on Thursday, November 13, 2008 from 9:30 AM until 10:30 AM at the borough hall.

 The Island Heights Environmental Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, November 19, 2008 at 7:00 PM held at the borough hall.
The Central Regional School Board regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, November 20, 2008 at 7:00 PM at the Board of Education building, Forest Hills Parkway, Bayville.

 The Island Heights Recreation Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Monday, November 24, 2008 at 7:30 PM held at the borough hall.
The Island Heights Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, November 25, 2008 at 7:00 PM held at the borough hall.

All municipal offices will be closed on Thursday, November 27, 2008 and Friday, November 28, 2008 in observance of Thanksgiving.
The Municipal Clerk’s Office, Tax Collector & Water/Sewer Office, Finance & Purchasing, are open Monday – Friday 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM and Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM.  
Building & Fire Departments, Tax Assessor and Municipal Court are open Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM. Please call the Borough Hall at (732) 270-6415 for days and times of offices not listed above.
mayorcouncil@islandheightsboro.com

Mayor Karen L. Hershey
Council Member Richard Woods
April D. Elley, Newsletter Editor (732) 270-6415
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